Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, May 9, 2017, 5:00 p.m., open house; 6:00 p.m., presentation

PLACE: Cortez Road Baptist Church, 4411 100th Street West, Bradenton, FL 34210

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The project is in the design phase and is intended to improve safety by reducing crashes, reducing vehicular conflict points, improving eastbound traffic flow from barrier islands, and installing bike lanes to separate bike traffic. FDOT is proposing several options to improve safety at the intersection of Cortez Road (SR 684) and 119 Street West. The safety improvements will also include a median from the West Manatee Fire and Rescue Station to Royal Palm Drive West to reduce vehicular conflict points. Other improvements include the use of a high friction surface treatment to provide a better gripping surface for vehicles to reduce skidding, and Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) modifications.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: David Wheeler, Traffic Safety Program Engineer, (863)519-2378, David.Wheeler@dot.state.fl.us.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Jamie Schley, District One Title VI Coordinator, (863)519-2573, jamie.schley@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: David Wheeler, Traffic Safety Program Engineer, (863)519-2378, David.Wheeler@dot.state.fl.us or Richard “Mose” Howard, Project Manager, (863)519-2374, Richard.Howard@dot.state.fl.us.
